

13 March 2020

ST JOHN'S SCHOOL

12 Tamar St, Rangeway WA 6530 PO Box 7156, Geraldton WA 6531 Tel. (08) 9920 0100 Email. admin@sjr.wa.edu.au Website: www.sjr.wa.edu.au

Dear Parents/Carers

After much deliberation, the difficult decision has been made to postpone the P&F Market Day. This decision has been made after extensive consultation with Catholic Education Western Australia, CEWA, and after today's media briefing by the Hon. Scott Morrison, MP, Prime Minister of Australia. The decision is primarily based on keeping the members of the school community, and wider community, safe. A secondary reason is to ensure the rescheduling of the Market Day provides a platform for success on a community and financial level.

I understand the disappointment that members of the school community will have around this postponement, especially with all of the work that the P&F Executive, students, staff, family members and community members have invested in this event to date. For this, I sincerely apologise. I thank you, in anticipation, for your understanding and support as we work together in the best interests of the St John's School Community.

Please do not hesitate to come and see me to discuss further.

Kind regards

Margus

Mrs Melissa Marquis PRINCIPAL

